PORSCHE

VIA UPS Overnight
February 26, 2007

Kathleen C. DeMeter, Director

Office of Defects Investigation

Office of Enforcement

National Highway Traffic Safety Administration
400 Seventh Street, S.W., Room 5219
Washington, D.C. 20590

RE: Engineering Analysis (NVS-212-pco / EAQ6-005)

Dear Ms. DeMeter:

Porsche Cars North America, Inc.

980 Hammond Drive
Suite 1000
Atlanta, Georgia 30328

(770) 290-3500 Fax: {770) 290-3700

This writing is in follow up to our recent meeting in Washington, DC regarding the above
investigation. We wish to inform you that Porsche AG has decided to conduct a product
improvement campaign regarding the Cayenne model produced through the end of November

2004,
Manufacturer: Dr. Ing. h.c.F. Porsche AG (PAG)
70435 Stuttgart
Germany
Importer: Porsche Cars North America, Inc. (PCNA)
980 Hammond Drive
Suite 1000
Atlanta, GA 30328
Agent designated by
Manufacturer: General Counsel
Porsche Cars North America, Inc.
980 Hammond Drive
Suite 1000
Atlanta, GA 30328
Identification: 2003 - 2005 Cayenne, Cayenne S and Cayenne Turbo

Vehicle |dentification
Number Range: To be determined.
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Total number of
Vehicles affected: To be determined.

Product Improvement

Program: Customer will be notified by first class mail of the availability of a
product improvement campaign involving their vehicle's side
airbag system. Customers can then return to their dealers to
have the product update performed. Any affected vehicles
which visit the workshop for other service work will also be
updated.

Notices: We will forward the dealer repair instructions and customer
letter as soon as these have been finalized.

Manufacturer
Service Action number: To be determined.

Porsche will also monitor all replaced Cayenne side airbag modules for the next six months. We
will notify all Porsche dealers to return all side airbag modules replaced under warranty to
Porsche Cars North America, Inc. After we have received the modules we will determine the
reasons for the replacement of the modules, if any, and report the findings to the agency.

Should you have any questions or require further information, please do not hesitate to contact
me at (770) 290-3627.

Sincerely,

Z 4

Walter J. Lewis, Manager
Regulatory Affairs

cc: Peter Ong, NHTSA- ODI




